## **Communication from Public**

Name: Jackelyn Cornejo

**Date Submitted:** 04/26/2023 01:44 PM

Council File No: 22-1465

**Comments for Public Posting:** I am a parent and homeowner along a primarily residential street

with peak-travel restrictions in Council District 10. This has resulted in years of my neighbors and I dealing with unsafe sidewalks and roads from cars zooming in and out of my street. (Arlington Ave, near Martin Luther King JR Blvd.) I have

documented for close to 10 years of countless collisions that have resulted in neighbors being injured, our homes being crashed into, and even seen fatalities on our street. It is nearly impossible for me to get in and out of my home for basic errands and taking my child to doctor's appointments. I hope LADOT's process of evaluating peak-travel lanes results in safer streets, increased pedestrian and bike improvements. We need to prioritize residents over cars. I hope that Arlington Ave peak-travel restrictions are

eliminated.